PIPER JOE SELLERS led Liberal leader Bob Nixon and Halton West candidate Jack Lush touring Acton's business section Tuesday morning, shaking hands and greeting voters. Piper Sellers has piped such notables as the Prime Minister and the (Staff Photo) Duke of Edinburgh.

EDEN MILLS

Suggest nursery in church; plan 65th anniversary

By Mrs. Robert Wright

Mrs. G. MacDougall opened her home for the W.M.S. and Ladies' Aid on Monday afternoon with fourteen laides present. Mrs. H. Gilbertson conducted the

What Council did

Acton Council meeting Thursday instead of Tuesday:

Passed accounts of \$8,593.90 to extend Lakeview subdivision services to include streets presently being built on and part of Elmore Drive not yet opened. There is still much work to be done on Elmore. Lots affected were all in the final agreement signed with Long Term Investment, Brampton.

* Authorized the clerk-administrator to issue cheques to cover financial statement number nine amounting to \$15,744.15.

* Accepted the recommendation of solicitor Bruce Payne, representing the municipality, that the town pay \$300 to E. G. Tyler's solicitor for legal costs of the Alax hearing. Mr. Payne Mrs. Lloyd Nevellie were Mrs. said it was inadvisable to pursue the matter further. If the case came to a hearing he suggested it would go against the town. Ted Tyler Jr. declared a conflict of inferest and did not vote on the question.

* Agreed to assume the cost of remembrance day programs for this year.

* Told Councillor Charlie Perry potholes on Elizabeth Drive in Lakeview subdivision would be filled in when jobs with priority were done. Also assured Councillor C. W. McKenzie the sidewalk raising job on Lake Avenue was on the priority list.

W.M.S. opening | with hymn, "Bringing in the Sheaves". Scripture was taken by Mrs. Wallace Lasby, followed by prayer by Mrs. Ramsey. Roll call was answered with Gleamings from the Glad Tidings.

The Centennial Thank Offering meeting in October will be hosted by Mrs. Sinclair at the Manse. Mrs. C. Ramsey consented to be in charge of the Glad Tidings and Mrs. W. Lasby favored with a reading entitled "A Smile". Mrs. Beryl Wright read a poem entitled "Goals" to open the Ladies Aid followed by minutes and Treasurer's reports and thank you letters were read. Final plans for the bazaar were made, also committee put on to cater

ed that we start a church nursery in the near future. Roll call was answered with a donation for the bazzar.

to a sixty-fifth wedding anniver-

sary in October. It was suggest-

Mrs. Barden conducted the so- either at the township office or cial half hour. Prize winners were: lucky chair, Mrs. Mino: counting buttons, Mrs. MacDougall, lucky cup, Mrs. Barcen; youngest baby, Mrs. Sinclair. Refreshments were served and a hearty vote of thanks extended

to the hostess for the use of her Mrs. Kaye Stevenson and daughter Kelta, Mr. and Mrs. J.

Stevenson are spending one week at Expo. Recent visitors of Mr. and

Violet Williamson, Ohio and Mrs. Nellie Simpson, Caledonia. I wonder if that fat girl over there is really trying to flirt

with me? I can easily find out

by asking her: she's my wife. To meet the needs of Canadian hospitals, the Red Cross must

collect more than 915,000 units of blood in 1967.

H. S. HOLDEN

OPTOMETRIST 36 Cork St. East GUELPH Phone TA 2-7150

Quality B-A Products SAVE YOU MONEY

Gasolines

Motor Oils





 Oil Burner Finance Plan 10 Years to Pay Small Carrying

Charges Dependable.

Stove Oils

THOMPSON FUELS LTD.

PHONE 853-2370

ACTON **AFTER HOURS 853-2174**

Esquesing Council

Letter scores condition of dump

Letters?

Esquesing township council received one at their Monday meeting regarding the condition of the township dump which raisedhac-

kles on: Writer was Kent Hallman, a fourth line resident of the township for the past year and a half. He urged stricter control of the dump and restricting dumping days to three a week.

Mr. Hallman felt the township's could take a lesson from the town of Acton's dimp which bore a resemblance to Esquesing's before it reverted to the load fill method. He also urged council to consider moving the site.

for miles. He felt it was also a fire hazard and the custodian unable to take care of it. Clerk K.C. Lindsay saidit cost Acton \$1100 to dig trenches for

dumping in September - five

A two year term in office for

Voters in this year's election

will decide whether the township

will hold elections for school

board and council only every two

years or remain on the present system of electing for one year only. The term would take effect

Council, at its regular meeting Monday, decided the question

should go on a ballot this year

although they were fully aware they could implement a favour-

able decision among themselves.

two year term was turned down twice by Georgetown voters and

council there finally passed it themselves. He said a by-law

must be passed before Nov. 1,

1967, in order to affect the 1968 election so if the voters were

favorable thetwoyear term would

Councillors generally thought

the expanded term would save

the taxpayers' money, but were

of the opinion the people should

Voluntary services

require materials

By Mrs. Ron McLean

The North-West Halton Volun-

tary Services needs knitting wools and materials to be made

up. Also required are shoes,

overshoes, leotards, mitts and

toques, especially in sizes to fit

les to contribute may leave them

Anyone having any such artic-

Ebenezer participated in

Mr. and Mrs. John Kitching

GET A GREAT

CHAIN SAW!

HOMELITE-

XL-12

cuts 12" logs In 10 seconds.

fells trees up to 3' in diameter

Weighs only 12 lbs (less bar and chain)

Does dozens of woodcutting

- Perfectly balanced for easy

Rugged die-cast unit stands

Get a free demonstration today!

R.R. No. 2

ACTON, ONT.

Telephone 853-1959

up to hardest use.

chores.

World-Wide communion Sunday.

Mrs. Hayward and Joy rendered

children from 4 to 14.

with Mrs. B.D. Young.

are on a trip to Emo.

not take effect until 1969...

also decide the issue.

EBENEZER

Clerk K.C. Lindsay said the

Esquesing Township Council?

Smoke and filth from the dump,

wrote Mr. Hallman are visible

Councillor Tom Hill was inclined to go along with the letter writer. He pointed out people from outside the township were using the dump.

He urged council to study methods of regulating dumping to improve its appearance. Reeve G. Leslie disagreed. He said closing the dump on certain

days would only mean garbage would be dumped alongside township roads. A heated argument ensued with Mr. Hill supporting the writer on

Mr. Patterson opposing. It was agreed to answer the letter pointing out the township's position. Council read a third time and

passed a by-law closing Joel St. in Glen Williams. There were no objections registered. The subject of a new fire hall

Mr. Lindsay said he talked to

Nassagaweya clerk Cal McIntyre

who felt it might be wise to wait

a year so all townships could go on

the two year term at the same

Voters to decide

on two year term

Rd. on them and residents were worried about the legality of their deeds, especially the ladies. "You know how the ladies are when they go to church and talk some points and the reeve and over these things," he told coun-

Tom Hill reassured Mr. Giles that the new names do not interfere with the deeds. They were only for mail delivery convenience. He said some residents wanted to change Confederation Street to Confederation Square, Bennett Place to something else because no Bennetts lived there now... It was just a sympton of change, he declared.

minicipality owns the land on the

R. Giles of Glen Williams was

present to ask council to change

the name of Mountain St. in the

east side of the offices.

Reeve George Leslie presided at the meeting with Councillors Hill, Patterson and Goodlet in attendance as well as clerk K.C. Lindsay, assistant Del French, road superintendent Bud Snow, assessor Art Benton and building inspector Tom McLeon.

Optimist: A person whose glass is half full. Pessimist: A person whose glass is half empty.

\$249,700 building permits issued for September in Twp.

Building permits totalling \$249,700 were issued by the townto house the proposed Esquesing ship of Esquesing for the month bridage appeared briefly but inof September, building inspector. sufficient information on plans Tom McLean told the township to build the hall next to the towncouncil at their regular meeting ships offices were diferred. The

Monday. Big item on the 22-item list was a \$30,000 adition to a hotel in Norval owned by Rossett Bros. Other permits were for new. houses and garages.

Glen to Mountain Road. He told Councillor C.F. (Pat) Pattercouncil some deeds said Mountain son took Mr. McLean to task for his handling of the trailer issue which has disturbed council the past few meetings.

"if the township is going to be successful controlling trailers you're going to have to be tougher than you are," the Norval district councillor told Mr. Mc-Lean. Mr. Patterson disclosed another trailer was being lived in on Draper St. in Norval. He thought the Health Unit should check it and a septic tank installation on the same street.

Reeve George Leslie asked Mr. Patterson to look after de-

Councillor Patterson also made council aware that a provincial permit had been issued for a trailer park across from Acton park but the reeve said this only permitted the owner to allow traillers to park there for the summer. Permanent parking was out.

Council at their last meeting passed a resolution calling for a trailler permit fees from \$10 to \$20 per month to become effective Jan. 1, 1968.

Ottawa calling

Dr. Harry Harley looks ahead to proposed legislation in his first column this week. He sends regular reports to county newspapers when the House of Commons is in session.

JACK RIDLEY CARTAGE

CONCRETE BLOCKS O CINDER BLOCKS

O CONCRETE BRICK CLAY BRICK

• STONE ■ LIVESTOCK and FERTILIZER • FARM SERVICE and SUPPLIES

DUMP TRUCKS FOR HIRE

Fully Insured PCV Class FS & F

ACTON PHONE 853-0730

Yes, I heard a noise and gotup and there under the bed I saw a man's foot. Good heavens, the burglar's? No, my husband's. He'd heard the noise too.



AND LET HIM **DRIVE YOU AWAY** IN A GOOD USED CAR.

LOU'S USED CARS 856-4235

MAIN ST. - ROCKWOOD

ONTARIO GENERAL ELECTION — 1967

NOTICE OF HOLDING AN ADVANCE POL

Notice is hereby given that a poll for the Electoral District of Halton West will be open on Thursday, Friday and Saturday, the 12th, 13th and 14th days of October, 1967, from 8 a.m. until 5 p.m., and from 7 p.m. until 10 p.m. (9 a.m. until 6 p.m., and 8 p.m. until 11 p.m. Daylight Saving Time).

The polling place (or places) for the said electoral district will be located at

BURLINGTON -

PLACE: 2154 PARKWAY DRIVE PLACE: 5087 LAKESHORE RD.

PLACE: 492 BEVERLEY DR. PLACE: 640 NORTH SHORE E.

NASSAGAWEYA -

PLACE: RESIDENCE, MRS. LAWRENCE SHARPE, R.R. 1, CAMPBELLVILLE

ACTON -

PLACE: 66 NELSON COURT, ACTON

ESQUESING -

PLACE: RESIDENCE, D. WILLIAMS, No. 7 HWY. SILVER CREEK

for the purpose of receiving votes of the voters who expect on the day fixed for polling, to be absent from and unable to vote in the polling subdivisions for which their names appear on the lists.

The ballot box (or boxes) will be opened and the votes counted at 7 p.m. Standard Time (8 p.m. Daylight Saving Time) on the 17th day of October at the said places.

Dated at Burlington this 22nd day of September, 1967.

D. H. McMILLAN, Returning Officer